
MEMORANDUM- OFFICE OF THE TOWN ADMINISTRATOR 

TO: 

FROM: 

RE: 

DATE: 

Select Board 

Laurie Wiita 

FY 23 Fourth Quarter Development Services 

July 27, 2023 

DIRECTOR: All board members and committee members that fall under Development Services 
were provided with website information for open meeting/conflict of interest certification. 
Participated in grant writer interviews; met with Region 2 Planner to finalize updated EDS plan; 
worked interdepartmentally on issue at Pinewood Shores; participated in electronic permitting 
demonstration by Open/Gov; provided assistance to Gelinas & Ward for 12 Muskett (Lot 6); letter 
to 17 State pertaining to a dilapidated building, no response; working with MassDOT on 
dilapidated building at Patriots ( old Huhtala building); completed and presented 3rd quarter report; 
continued work with town counsel on 25 Central, Patriots Rd (Drury), and State Rd (Raffaele). 
Attended annual town meeting and completed Region 2 Emergency Management drill. Provided 
support to MPZ, LLC/Capstone, LLC for the proposed project at 12/16 School Street. Support 
work to Town Administrator and DPW Director on 10 Pleasant Street project. Participated in 
emergency management training with Rich Curtis. 

Communicable Disease - During the fourth quarter of '23 COVID was declining in positive 
cases, Board of Health continues to provide test kits for the public. 

Building Commissioner and Administrative Assistant - Seventy building permits were issued 
from April 1 through June 30, 2023, including three new single family homes, two for residential 
demolition, eight for residential additions, seven swimming pools, three sheds, forty-one for 
miscellaneous residential repairs/improvements, and six for minor repairs/alterations to existing 
commercial buildings. 

Total value of building permits was $3,232,540.00 with associated permit fees totaling $32,304.00. 

Nine occupancy certificates were issued for new homes at: 54 Kyle Dr, 9 Lily Ln, 307 Otter River 
Rd, 29 south Main St, 27 Rainbow Dr, 131 French Rd, 160NorthMain St, 17 Lily Ln, 13 Lily Ln, 
and two for additions at 206 Otter River Rd and 14 Main St. 

Thirty certificates of completion were issued for various repair/upgrade projects and two 
wood/pellet stove certificates of approval. 

Fifty-six electrical permits were issued from April 1 through June 30, 2023, including: ten for new 
single family homes, five for minor commercial projects, one for cell phone tower improvements, 
and thirty for miscellaneous residential repairs/alterations. 

Twenty-four plumbing permits were issued including: seven for new single family homes, three 
for commercial modifications, and fourteen for miscellaneous repairs/upgrades. 










